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Resilience Day – Wednesday 20th November

Resilience is an essential characteristic for students to be able to continually progress and to better enjoy their education, yet it is a

challenging trait for students to develop. At Woodford County High School we want to help all of our students to become resilient young

adults and to support them with this we are excited to announce that Wednesday 20th November will focus on developing resilience.

Each year group will be attending an hour presentation with Anthony Bennett who will share the troubles he faced as a student and how

he overcome these as a means to help our students see that obstacles are not a dead-end, but instead a challenge to overcome. Students

will have the opportunity to ask Anthony questions and we hope students later reflect on the presentation with Anthony to develop their

own resilience.

Below is the schedule for the day with the particular resilience theme which will be the focus for each year group’s session.

Session Cohort involved Theme

Period 1 - 8.40-9.40am Y9 Mental health, wellbeing and procrastination

Period 2 - 9.45-10.45am Y12+ Y13 Self-motivation, resilience and dealing with setbacks

Period 3 - 11.05am-12.05pm Y7 + Y8 Teamwork and bullying

Period 5 - 2.30-3.30pm Y10 + Y11 Self-motivation, goal setting and resilience

To find out more about Anthony Bennett so you can carrying on these discussions of resilience at home you can read about his journey on

his website https://anthonyinspires.com/about-us

Miss Estruch

Study Skills Coordinator

https://anthonyinspires.com/about-us


Dear Parents,

This afternoon Year 7 and Year 8 students received an e-safety talk with a focus on Digital Footprint and Social Media.
As part of this session students were asked about their understanding of the ‘terms & conditions’ of social media sites
such as Instagram, WhatsApp, Snapchat, etc. They were also told that everything they do online leaves a digital
footprint and therefore to be mindful of what they upload and post.

They have been made aware of the ‘Growing Up Digital’ report published by the Children’s commissioner, this urges
social media companies to be more transparent by rewriting their terms and conditions so that children can actually
understand them. It is important to build on their understanding and resilience and to help them learn about their
digital rights and responsibilities.

We pulled out page 10 of the report (the terms and conditions for Instagram) as a discussion item. The girls were
completely unaware of exactly what happens to their photographs and data once they upload it.

This is being shared with you for information below and attached with this bulletin. Click on this link for the full report 

which has been placed on our website for you.

Rita Del Giudice
Network Manager

https://www.woodford.redbridge.sch.uk/_site/data/files/esafety online newsletters/37C0ACD85E9EC969E0F3780784AF843B.pdf




Extracurricular Music Tuition - Redbridge Music Service

If you are interested please email 

music@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk

Year 11 - Work Experience

Work experience forms 

should now have come 

home with your daughter.

Please assist your daughter in

finding a placement over the next

few weeks and then return the

completed form to Mrs Sawyer in

the medical room by 20/12/19.

STUDENT DROP OFF AND PICK UP

We have again had reports of inconsiderate and dangerous
driving by parents dropping off or picking up their daughters.

For the safety of all students, staff, parents and local
residents, please carefully read this notice and
cooperate with our requests.

Parents MUST NOT drop their children off or pick them up by
pulling into the main entrance gate at the front of the school.
This entrance is for staff and school visitors only and not a drop
off zone. Blocking this entrance is inconsiderate, dangerous and
can cause severe traffic problems if authorised vehicles are
unable to enter and instead have to wait on the road.

Parents are also stopping on the yellow zig-zag markings and
double yellow lines on Woodford Green High Road which causes
traffic problems on this very busy main road. Additionally
parents are parking on the double yellow lines on The Charter
Road and have even been observed pulling entirely onto the
pavement at the junction of this road and Chingford Lane.

If you cannot safely drop or pick up your daughter on The
Charter Road, parking is available at Sir James Hawkey Hall
around the corner on The Terrace.

Parents MUST park safely and considerately in marked bays or
where parking restrictions otherwise allow.

There is currently a place available for
Tuesday piano lessons

There is currently a place available for
Wednesday drum lessons

mailto:music@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk


BADMINTON WINNERS

The KS3 and KS4 badminton teams played in 

the local round of the National Schools 

Badminton Championships 2019-20 on 

Thursday 14th November. The pupils faced 

tough competition from Woodbridge and 

Bancroft’s but came out eventual winners in 

both ages groups. The girls will go on to the 

regional round held at Redbridge Sports 

Centre on Tuesday 21st January 2020.

Well done to:

Sheena, Mia, Deeya, Liyana, Gloria, Edlyn, 

Kesaagini, Kaaruni, Esha, Sampriti, Susangky, 

Hannah, Ridhima, Lekhana and Ashllyn.



Anyone who has ordered ‘Visions of Girlhood’
should now collect their copy from Miss Thomas in
the main school office. Parents who placed an
order can ask their daughter to collect their copy.





Thursday
12 December

Christmas concert – 19:00

TERM & HOLIDAY DATES FOR 2019 -2020

AUTUMN 2019

Non Contact Day Monday 2 September 2019

Non Contact Day Tuesday 3 September 2019

Term Wednesday 4 September Friday 18 October

Half-term Monday 21 October Friday 25 October

Term Monday 28 October Friday 20 December

Non Contact Day Thursday 3 October 2019

SPRING 2020

Term Monday 6 January Friday 14 February

Half-term Monday 17 February Friday 21 February

Term Monday 24 February Friday 3 April

Non Contact Day Wednesday 18 March 2020

SUMMER 2020

Term Monday 20 April Friday 22 May

Half-term Monday 25 May Friday 29 May

Term Monday 1 June Friday 17 July

Non Contact Day Monday 20 July 2020

BANK HOLIDAYS

Please note the 

following are Bank 

Holidays:

 Wednesday 25 December 2019 (for Christmas 

Day)

 Thursday 26 December 2019 (for Boxing Day)

 Wednesday 1 January 2020 (for New Year’s 

Day)

 Friday 10 April 2020 (Good Friday)

 Monday 13 April 2020 (Easter Monday)

 Friday 8 May 2020 (Early May for VE day)

 Monday 25 May 2020 (Spring bank holiday)

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES


